
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 OCTOBER 2006


COS.110/06
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY PRIME MINISTER – FLOOD GRANT – INVESTMENT PROGRAMME

The Director of Community Services presented report CE.27/06 by the Deputy Chief Executive, detailing the current position regarding expenditure on various projects from the £1.5m grant awarded to the City Council by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) to support, enable and expedite housing renewal to properties affected by the January 2005 floods.  The report was considered by the Executive at its meeting on 25 September 2006 (EX.212/06) when it was agreed:

“1.
That the Executive notes the progress and asks the Senior Management Team to draw up a schedule of initiatives to be funded from the balance of the grant with a report on the suggested initiatives being submitted to the next meeting of the Executive on 23 October 2006.

2. That report CS.47/06 be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 18 October 2006 for comment with views reported back to the Executive on 23 October 2006.”

The Director of Community Services advised that since the Executive considered the report, consideration of the investment programme by the Executive had been deferred to November 2006 and this Committee’s comments would be passed on to the Executive.

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) There had been a substantial amount of flooding in the rural areas and it was suggested that as there was still concern in the rural areas about adequate flood resilience and defence measures, some of the funding should be spent in the rural areas.  There could be consideration of whether some of the funding could be used along with funding from other agencies such as the Environment Agency to improve flood defence measures in rural areas.

(b) There was concern that some people had still not returned to their properties after the floods and there was a query as to what the Council could do to help with this process of return.

Mr Battersby responded that there were a number of people who had not yet moved back into their properties for a variety of reasons.  Some of these reasons included ongoing discussions with insurance companies and builders regarding the completion of work to an acceptable standard.  The Council had investigated what it could do in this regard but it was difficult to accelerate contractual disputes through additional funding from the Council.

(c) In response to a question about the extent to which Communities Reunited had been given any input regarding the use of the money, Mr Battersby advised that the Deputy Chief Executive had carried out a consultation process with partners on a multi-agency team and he assumed that Communities Reunited had been part of that process.  

The Head of Scrutiny clarified that a recent press article related to funding difficulties for the National Flood Forum and not Communities Reunited. Support previously provided by Communities Reunited had now been more or less been reintegrated within council services with the customer contact centre as the main point of contact.

(d) A Member queried the specific definition of “flood affected areas”, asking whether this was defined on a Ward basis.  Mr Battersby responded that officers had taken a relatively liberal view in defining the areas and that grants be offered to flood affected areas which would be to the overall benefit of the community.

(e) In response to a Member’s question about the “Making Space for Water” initiative, Mr Battersby advised that this was an emerging Government initiative for a number of agencies to work together to solve problems through a more co-ordinated and integrated approach.  It should provide a more integrated response to emergencies and also investigate localised flooding problems.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the report outlining the expenditure to date be welcomed.

(2)  That, in relation to the remaining funds, the Executive be advised that:

(a) the Committee notes the plans to use some of the funds in respect of environmental improvements; and

(b) the Committee suggests that some of the funding could be used in relation to improved flood resilience and defence measures in rural areas, consulting with appropriate community groups and other agencies as necessary.







